Bedworth Disabled Swimming Club                                         
Minutes of the Committee Meeting held at 

Bedworth Leisure Centre, Coventry Road, Bedworth CV12 8NN 

on 25th September 2015

The meeting opened at 7.30pm

Present were

Barbara Lanwarne

Marie Clarke


Sheila Carey

Pete Carey

Joy Day

Chris Lanwarne

Sonia Kelly

Natalie Gardner and Leanne Gardner

Julie Hodge and Daniel Hodge

Mark Day 

         Caroline Williams

Apologies were received from

Megan French

Judy Newton

Tracey Slater and Thomas Slater

Agenda

Permission for photographs
Kay Clarke Gala

Raffle

Funding applications

Courses and Volunteer Development

1) The question of permission for photographs was raised by Joy. Caroline suggested an inclusion clause on our application form.

However, it was considered better that a list was held by Joy of those who have given permission for their photographs to be used in publicity (ie to be viewed by the general public) as there are levels of exposure to be considered. Photographs on our website are 

“members only”.

2) It was agreed that the gala raffle should be our one effort this year as it is too close to Christmas to consider another. Sheila said we have a number of prizes already (mostly kindly donated by the Markham family).

3) Plans for the gala are going well with acceptances from: 

Leicester Kingfishers

Tamworth Unicorns

Woodlands School
Phoenix Swimming Club

Active4Life has approved a grant to cover the cost of volunteers for the gala. They initially agreed to pay the pool hire fee but we were asked to change our start time to a less convenient early afternoon and it appears that this may have been a condition of the grant.
Relatives of Marie have offered to donate additional prizes to the value of £50. We need ideas as to what this might be best used for.

4) The idea of booking the Nuneaton Charity stall was discussed. It was suggested that Asda may be a better target as there is more focus and it may have a shorter waiting list.
5) Sheila and Marie continue to look at funding applications. Sheila pointed out that we need to try to plan ahead so that we know what to ask for. We also need to try to encourage our helpers to apply for courses that will help the club and, particularly in the case of young people, career development. One of our Post 16 helpers secured a full time job in 2014 as a direct result of work experience, a reference and training course provided by the club. Others have completed Duke of Edinburgh Awards and gained entrance to university with their commitment to volunteer work. In 2013 two of our helpers got part time jobs and entrance to universities of their choice. It is not too difficult to get funding to support volunteers. 
AOB

1) It was mentioned that Marie still has some hoodies and will advertise them again.

2) There was a question about keyholders and their attendance. It was pointed out that advertising any person’s absence from home by any recorded method is a security risk and we continue to manage the situation by word of mouth. This has worked well to date.

3) Good news. Bethany has volunteered to take Megan’s place as a volunteer. 

Barbara thanked everyone for their attendance and support.

The meeting closed at 7.55pm

